PROFESSIONAL CIVIL LAW NOTARY ASSOCIATION

Meeting Minutes August 9, 2022
The regular meeting of the Professional Civil Law Notary Association was called to order by Michael Gray, President, at 6:30 p.m. on Tuesday, August 9, 2022, in the Southern Hills Business Association Conference Center at 9701 Baird Rd., Shreveport, LA 71118.  

President Gray called the meeting to order and welcomed our members and guests.

Program

Speaker:  Ronald C. “Chaz” Coleman with the law firm of Ayres, Shelton, Williams, Benson & Paine, LLC.

Mr. Coleman spoke on the topic of ethics in the setting of legal and faith capacity.

Minutes 

Motion was made by Glenda DuBois and seconded by Alan Warren to approve the August 2022 minutes.  
Treasurer’s Report 

Treasurer Glinda DuBois presented the July 2022 treasurer’s report.  Motion made to accept the treasurer’s report as presented was made by Alan Warren and seconded by Renee Williams.

Old Business
SHBA will present the Expo and Tasting on September 27, 2022, from 5-7 pm.  All were invited to attend and work the booth.  A follow up email will be sent.

Discussion was held on the passing of Louisiana House Bill 604:

Effective August 1, 2022, and January 1, 2023 

This act removes the notary requirement for a certificate of title or other document transferring ownership to an insurance company for a motor vehicle, which is subject to an insurance settlement. Current law exempts only vehicles declared as total losses when applying for salvage titles from the notarization requirement. The new law will exempt all vehicles that were acquired by insurers as payment of an insurance settlement, including these for which clear titles can be obtained. 

In addition, the new law will no longer require the signature of the seller to be notarized if the certificate of title or other document is transferring ownership to a dealer licensed by the Louisiana Motor Vehicle Commission or Louisiana Used Motor Vehicle commission or when transferring ownership from a licensed dealer to a purchaser. 

The above became effective August 1, 2022. 

In addition, some changes are made to sections 32:707 (D)(1)(a) and (J)(1)(c) by removing the requirement the statement of ownership to be “sworn” or the copy to be “duly certified.” 

These changes will be effective on January 1, 2023. 

President Gray asked for suggestions from the members for speakers and areas of interest that the members would like to discuss at our monthly meetings.   

New Business 

Our October speaker will be Edward Jones, Attorney at law.  He will speak on the topic of Healthcare and Mandates.
Meeting adjourned by Glinda DuBois and seconded by Mike Dickson.
Melinda M. Basco, VP

